UNITED NEW YORK SANDY HOOK PILOT’S BENEVOLENT ASSOCIATION
AND
UNITED NEW JERSEY SANDY HOOK PILOT’'S BENEVOLENT ASSOCIATION

January 1, 2020

TO ALL STEAMSHIP AGENTS, OWNERS AND OPERATORS

Re: Sandy Hook Pilots’ Pilotage Fees as of January 1, 2020

To Whom It May Concern:

The enclosed rate card reflects the legislative changes in Pilotage Fees for the Port of
New York and New Jersey, effective January 1, 2020.

The changes are as follows:

o There will be a two percent (2%) increase in the Base Tariff, plus 33.57 per unit
Jor pilotage units 1,650 and over;

o The Pension Yariff rates remain unchanged, and
o The Capital Expense Fund Surcharge rates remain unchanged.
Please do not hesitate to contact me at (718) 448-3900 Ext 208 if you have any questions
concerning these new rates.

Sincerely,

Timothy D. McGovern, CPA

Business Agent

United New York & New Jersey

Sandy Hook Pilots’ Benevolent Associations
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